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(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call‑in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Finance 


Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.149/09 the Head of Financial Services reported (CORP.35/09 (amended)) on the Draft Medium Term Financial Plan (incorporating the Corporate Charging Policy) 2010/11 to 2014/15.  She reminded Members that the Medium Term Financial Plan set out the framework for planning and managing the Council's financial resources, developing its annual budget strategy and updating its current five year plan.  The Head of Financial Services commented that some of the figures in the plan would be affected by external influences and would be subject to amendment during the Council's budget cycle.  She further outlined minor changes to the narrative of the report, referring in particular to the LABGI allocation and supplementary estimate figures.

The Head of Financial Services added that the report had been submitted for consideration by the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 25 August and a copy of a Minute Extract from that meeting had been circulated.  

The Chairman of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel addressed the meeting, commenting that the Panel appreciated the presentation provided by the Head of Financial Services on the matter.  The Panel understood the pressures upon public finances, in addition to the changes currently being faced by the authority, and expressed the hope that they would be given the opportunity to input further as the Budget progressed.

The Finance Portfolio Holder indicated that the Medium Term Financial Plan would need to be referred to Council for formal approval.  He added that the issues identified by the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel would, amongst others, inform the Budget process.  He further emphasised the need for action to be taken to firm up the actuality of issues affecting the Council's financial resources.

Summary of options rejected
Nil

DECISION

1.
That the comments of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel and their continued input be welcomed.

2.
That the draft Medium Term Financial Plan (incorporating the Corporate Charging Policy) 2010/11 to 2014/15 be referred to Council for approval at its meeting on 15 September 2009.

Reasons for Decision

To receive the views of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel prior to recommending the draft Medium Term Financial Plan 2010/11 to 2014/15 to Council for formal approval.







